
Notice: Nak’azdli Whut’en - District of Fort St James

Joint Emergency Operations Centre

Please see Evacuation Alert for an area for the Pitka Creek wildfire (G41243)

including Nak’azdli Whut’en IR#6 which has one residence and also for Marie

and Nanna Lakes which we are aware of Keyoh cabin(s).

The Pitka Creek Fire #G41243 is an active and dynamic situation.

In order to protect land and property, crews are working hard to keep
the fire contained. This includes helicopter and aircraft, which are
utilizing water from nearby sources for operations.

Please assist crews by staying off of Stuart Lake until further notice.

This will allow aircraft bucket crews to get the water they need, when
they need it.


